Minutes

Highway Safety Committee Meeting

March 14, 2013

At the Senior Center at 3:30pm

Members present: Paul Brogna, Jeff Lewis, Fred Von Bargen, Officer Wigmore, Officer Brown, Peter Buttkus, Dick Brennan, Philip Tuck

Previous Meeting Minutes - There was no meeting in February

OLD BUSINESS:

School Traffic Update - No issues

Pembroke Truck Exclusion - Nothing new. Marshfield still needs to accept it.

Winter St/Rt 53 Round-a-bout - Proposed to be funded for 2014 at \$1.4 Million.

Merry Ave traffic/North Hill CC Discussion – Road was blocked with parked cars and emergency vehicles could not get through. Chief wants no parking on both sides of Merry Ave. Peter will put up the signs, but will need to change the Rules and Orders to include this location. All voted in favor to put up signs.

The site line exiting Merry Ave onto Saint George is blocked by Merry Ave sign. Peter will investigate.

Powder Point Bridge Update - The emergency repairs to the 12 piles are expected to be done within the week. A load test will be needed to verify repair is sufficient. Expect the repair of the next 160 piles to get started in April.

NEW BUSINESS:

Cedar St/Saint George St.- The new yield sign we put up is working as a speed ramp. Peter will investigate.

Speed Trailor - The police are getting a 3rd speed trailer as approved at Town Mtg. Now two of the trailers will record the speeds. The original speed trailer was home made and did not record speeds.

Next meeting: Next meeting scheduled for April 4, 2013 at the Senior Center.

Geff Jeans

Submitted by: